
C a m b o o n  P r i m a r y  S c h o o l  
An Independent Public  School  

 

N e w s l e t t e r  
P&C 
It was great to have a meeting on Monday night, however, 
it would be fabulous to have some more parents attend 
and help in making decisions.  It doesn’t always mean 
you will end up with another job!  The more people we 
have involved the more we can do for our school and your 
children.  The P&C is a vital aspect of our school and I 
would really like to encourage parents and other family 
members to join us.  Come along and join the 
conversations. 
 
50 Year Celebration 
Camboon Primary first opened in 
1971 and this year we celebrate 
50 years,  
 
To celebrate we are having a 
special event on Friday 12 
November from 4.00pm to 
8.00pm with lots of exciting activities, including 
entertainment, food and stalls.  There will also be an 
official ceremony around 6.00pm.  We are currently 
collating old photos and school memorabilia.  If you know 
of anyone that could help with such items or information, 
please ask them to contact the school via email. 
If you are interested in planning for this event and being 
part of the celebrations, please email;   
camboonps50years@gmail.com   

 

 

Janice Cuculoska—Principal 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 
Thursday 17 June 

  Dance 
Friday 18 June 

 Canteen open (counter orders only) - please 
see overleaf 

 Interschool Sport (away) 
Wednesday 23 June 

 Dance 
Thursday 24 June  

 Dance 
Friday 25 June 

 Canteen open (counter orders only) - please 
see overleaf 

Monday 28 June 

 STEAM Week 
Tuesday 29 June 

 Interschool Cross Country (away) 
Wednesday 30 June 

 Dance Concerts 
Thursday 1 July 

  Reports go home 
Friday 2 July 

 Canteen open  

 Dance Concerts 

 LAST DAY OF TERM 2 

EC2 & EC3 assembly 
What a fabulous assembly from our pre-primary  
students.  The way they got up and spoke so  
confidently was amazing.  Well done to the fabulous 
staff in both classrooms for preparing the students 
and presenting a wonderful item.  The song and 
dance moves were very impressive!  I also enjoyed 
seeing so many parents back in the classrooms  
looking at all the learning that has been happening so 
far this year. 
 

School Board 
I would like to thank Miss Bettella and Ms de Burgh 
for attending the Board meeting on Monday evening 
to present our 2021 On Entry data.  We also  
discussed our Attendance Guidelines and made some 
minor changes to ensure it reflects the Department of 
Education and Camboon Primary Schools’ new target 
of; Increase the number of students who attend 
school 90% or more of the time.  Please refer to  
further information on our website. 

Date:  16 June 2021  
Term: 2   
Vo lume: 10  

TASTE BUDS CANTEEN: 
OPEN FRIDAYS 
 
 
 
 

UNIFORM SHOP: 8.45am—9.15am 
Online orders or office drop box 
www.quickcliq.com.au 
 
Tuesday 22 June 
 

Camboon Primary School                         
Forder Street, Noranda  WA  6062  
Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au 
Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au  
Phone: 9218 1400         

MONDAY 19 JULY IS A PUPIL FREE DAY 

STUDENTS RESUME SCHOOL ON  

TUESDAY 20 JULY 2021 

mailto:camboonps50years@gmail.com
http://camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/2021-brochure-Camboon-PS-Attendance-Guidelines.pdf
http://www.quickcliq.com.au


 

 
 

Kindy 2022 
Enrolments for 2022 Kindergarten are now open. 
If you or if you know of any families with children eligible 
for Kindy next year, (born between 01/07/17 and 
30/06/18), who are interested in applying to enrol at 
Camboon PS for 2022, please let them know to apply 
now. 
Application forms are available from the school office.   
Please submit applications with the following: 

 Birth Certificate 

 Medicare Immunisation History Statement  

 Proof of current address 

 Proof of Australian Citizenship 

 Family Court Orders (if applicable) 
 

Medicare Immunisation History Statements can be 
obtained using your Medicare online account through 
myGov or the Express Plus Medicare mobile app.  
Alternatively, you can call the AIR on 1800 653 809 to 
request a copy.  These must be no older than 2 months. 
 

Pre-primary 2022 (current Kindy) 
2022 Pre-primary enrolments are now open. 
Students already attending Kindergarten at Camboon 
Primary School this year are required to apply for  
Pre-primary 2022. Application forms for these students 
have now been sent home.  Parents can return 
application forms to the school office or class teacher.   
 

Year 1—6 2022 (current PP to Year 5) 
Current students from Pre-primary to Year 5 are 
automatically enrolled in each subsequent year and 
therefore it is not necessary to complete another 
application. If you know any families who want to enrol at 
Camboon for next year, encourage them to call us now. 
 

All applications for enrolment are due by Friday 23 
July, 2021  
 

Please note that an Application for Enrolment can only 
be made at one public School.  
 

Applicants will be advised in writing next term of their 
success in obtaining a place for 2022.  
 

Loose Parts Play Request 

We are seeking donations of items that could be used for 
loose parts play in our Year 3-6 nature play area. We are 
looking for silicone baking pans/muffin trays, plastic 
scoops, plastic sieves, small plastic buckets, plastic 
molds (jelly), plastic bowls etc. that would not rust with 
continual use. If you have any items that would be 
suitable and that you no longer need, they can be 
delivered to the Administration Office.  
 
Sport Results—Lightening Carnival Friday 11 June 

 AFL - Lost all 3 games to Hampton Park, Hillcrest 
and Noranda. 

 Basketball - Defeated Hillcrest and lost to 
Hampton Park and Noranda. 

 Netball A & B - Both teams lost all 3 games to 
Hampton Park, Hillcrest and Noranda. 

 Soccer A - Beat Hampton Park and lost to Hillcrest 
and Noranda. 

 Soccer B - Played 2 games and defeated Hillcrest 
and Hampton Park. (Noranda doesn't have a B 
Team)  

Well done to everyone that participated. 
 

Dance Concerts 
As part of the Health and Physical Education and Arts 
programs, students have been busy participating in a 
dance for fitness and fun program.  In the final week of 
Term 2 there will be the grand finale—2 dance concerts.  
Parents are invited to attend.  Please see below for the 
concert schedule however, this is subject to change 
without notice. 
 
Wednesday 30 June 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Friday 2 July 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
School Photos 
School photos will take place next term in Week 2.  
Payment envelopes have now been sent home.  Photos 
will be taken on Wednesday 28 July for the entire school  
except  EC1A which will be taken on Thursday 29 July. 
Prices are as follows: 
A: Value pack $45 
B: Deluxe individual portrait $30 
C: Basic colour  portrait pack $20 
D: 8”X10” individual portrait $20 
E: Traditional class photo $25 
F: Composite group photo  $25 
G: Sibling portrait pack $40 
Parents must complete one envelope per child and 
enclose the correct amount of money, as no change will 
be given.  Alternatively you can pay by cheque,  
payable to Midland Photography or by credit card.  
 

PLEASE NOTE WE ARE UNABLE TO ACCEPT  
DIRECT DEPOSITS INTO THE CAMBOON PRIMARY 
SCHOOL ACCOUNT FOR SCHOOL PHOTOS. 
 

Kites Coffee and Connect 
Please refer to the attached flyer.  This is a great 
resource for parents and caregivers of children with 
developmental delay or disability, in which they can have 
a safe space to chat and build connections with families 
who share similar experiences. 
 
 

Time Year and Room 

10.30-10.50 Room 17  Year 6 

RECESS   

11.10-11.30 Room 10 Year 4 

11.30-11.50 Room 15 Year 5 

11.50-12.10 Room 2 Year 1 

12.10-12.30 Room 3 Year 2 

12.30-12.50 Room 7 Year 3 

12.50-1.10 EC2 Pre-primary 

LUNCH   

Time Year and Room 

    

11.10-11.30 Room 9 Year 4 

11.30-11.50 Room 16 Year 5/6 

11.50-12.10 Room 8 Year 3 

12.10-12.30 Room 4 Year 2 

12.30 – 12.50 Room 1 Year 1 

12.50-1.10 EC3 Pre-primary 

LUNCH   



 

STEAM Week 2021 
The school will celebrate STEAM Week in Week 11, the 
final week of this term.  Students will be involved in 
activities to celebrate Science, Technology, Engineering, 
Arts and Mathematics. Further information about whole-
school activities will be sent out next week.  

 
 

P&C News 
 
Tastebuds Canteen 
The Canteen will be open this Friday 18 June and  
every Friday after that.  Orders must be placed  
directly over the counter before school.  NO ONLINE 
ORDERS WILL BE ACCEPTED.   
 
Uniform Shop 
The P&C Uniform shop is scheduled to open next, on 
Tuesday 22 June.  We do however, encourage  
orders to be placed either online or dropped in the 
P&C drop box located in the office.   
 
Volunteers 
Volunteers are always needed for the P&C.  Please 
email camboonpspc@gmail.com or phone  
0412 530 307 if you are able to help. 

MERIT CERTIFICATES 

Congratulations to the following students who 
received Merit Certificates at the last assembly: 
EC2  Makaylah N Shelbie N 
EC3  Jensen W Elliot M 
Rm 1  Anastasija S Daniel T 
Rm 2  Mason B George O 
Rm 3  Akira W Logan A 
Rm 4  Breanna W Linh N 
Rm 7  Indigo W Aidan P 
Rm 8  Mikayla D Lachlan G 
Rm 9  Lilliana L Mohamed T 
  Tiana K  
Rm 15  Aleksander S Seth M 
Rm 16  Ella Z  Shelby M 
Rm 17  Naida B Will M 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 

AUSSIE OF THE MONTH 
The Aussie of the Month Award is a West Australian 
primary school based award program which has been in 
operation for over ten years, with the participation of 
hundreds of schools across the state.  Like all of our 
awards the ‘Aussie of the Month’ recognises personal 
endeavour, achievement and contribution to the 
community. The awards also reflect some of the values 
we share as Australians, a sense of fair play, generosity 
of spirit, commitment to community, participation and a 
real concern for the environment. 

Congratulations to our June 
Aussie of the Month recipient 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Akira W 
Year 2—Room 3 

 

Before School, After School and Vacation 
Care onsite at Camboon Primary School 
Should you require information regarding 
school holiday  
programs please visit their  
website or the school office or 
phone 0456 857 463 . 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Passionate educators are shaping the future through 
education.  Who deserves your recognition? 
 

Our outstanding teachers, principals, deputy  
principals and school support staff in Western  
Australian public schools, provide a world class  
education to every student in every classroom, every 
day. They come from all walks of life to bring a wealth 
of knowledge and experience to our schools and 
classrooms. They are leaders in educational  
innovation and reform. They see the potential in every 
child, aspiring to give students a pathway to a  
successful future and help them grow from strength to 
strength. 
 

Visit  https://www.education.wa.edu.au/wa-education-
awards for further information and nomination details. 

https://www.careforkidswa.net.au/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/Vacation-Care-program-April-2021-1.pdf


Note from the Chaplain 
I have the privilege of meeting with the most amazing kids here at Camboon Primary School. I love what I do and I 
learn so much from your creative kids. One of the biggest conversations I have with students is around communica-
tion. We talk about the three essential ways we communicate and interact with others. How they use their words, 
tone and body language.  We want our kids to be assertive, we want them to express themselves effectively not 
passively or aggressively. We do this by using “I” messages, defining boundaries and building their confidence. Few 
of us are born assertive, and the fear of seeming rude or selfish can prevent us from advocating for ourselves. For-
tunately, with practice, we can help our kids master this powerful ability, and gain the benefits of assertive communi-
cation.  

 
 
 






